
 
February 26, 2024 
 
Doug Dowden 
Division of Water Resources 
Water Quality Permitting Section – NPDES 
1611 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, NC  27699-1611 
 
RE: Additional Information, NPDES Application NC0004308 

Badin Business Park, LLC  
 
Dear Mr. Dowden: 
 
Badin Business Park, LLC is submitting the attached additional information to supplement the 
April 25, 2022, NPDES permit (NC0004308) renewal application (Application). As noted in 
Section 2.0 of the Application, Outfall 019 did not discharge during the permit renewal sampling 
and required samples could not be collected. Outfall 019 discharged in January 2024 and water 
quality samples were  collected. Badin has included the following items for your inclusion in the 
NPDES permit renewal: 

• Outfall 019 EPA Form 2E 
• Outfall 019 EPA Form 2F 
• Outfall 019 analytical laboratory report 

 
If you have any questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me 
at Robyn.Gross@alcoa.com or 412.315.2780. 
 
I certify, under penalty of law, that this document and all attachments were prepared under my 
direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel 
properly gather and evaluate the information submitted.  Based on my inquiry of the person or 
persons who manage the system, or those persons directly responsible for gathering the 
information, the information submitted is, to the best of my knowledge and belief, true, 
accurate, and complete.  I am aware that there are significant penalties for submitting false 
information, including the possibility of fines and imprisonment for knowing violations. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Robyn L. Gross 
Global Director, Alcoa Transformation 
Badin Business Park LLC 
 
cc: Jason Mibroda, Alcoa Corporation 
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